



December 22, 2021

Dear Shaker Place Families:

The holidays are an exciting time at Shaker Place with families visiting in increasing numbers to celebrate with their loved ones. With the celebrations also comes a greater sense of responsibility to our residents and staff as COVID numbers in the community are surging again.

The following infection control practices have been put into place to protect our residents and staff. We ask that you please share the information below with other family members and friends who may be visiting your loved ones over the holidays.

- 1. Surgical masks are to be worn at all times by all visitors while in the building regardless of where the visit takes place. They are not to be removed under any circumstances.
- 2. Visitation cannot take place in the main common areas where residents congregate, e.g. resident lounge. We have many locations for visits to take place including in residents' private rooms. Our staff will be happy to direct you to an appropriate area.

We also ask that you remain vigilant to your own symptoms when filling out our COVID screening form and please refrain from visiting if you are symptomatic or have a fever. It is only through our combined actions that we will keep COVID out of Shaker Place. We sincerely want our residents to safely enjoy their visits with family and friends, but please understand that visitors seen ignoring these infection control measures will be asked to leave the facility and they will not be permitted to return until we meet with them.

Our goal at Shaker Place is to try to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of our residents and staff. We ask you to work as partners with us in our efforts to be successful in this endeavor and on behalf of the staff of Shaker Place, we wish you and your family a safe, healthy and Happy Holiday!

Sincerely,

Larry I. Slatky Executive Director

